Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

I am instructed on behalf of British Telecommunications plc in connection with a personal injury claim being brought by the above named Claimant for personal injuries sustained following an alleged accident on 14 August 2021 whilst walking along Newfields Avenue, Leicester. 

To assist me with my investigations, and in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I require copies of the highway inspection records together with all opening/closing notices, defect notices and records of complaints for 2 years prior to 14 August 2021. Please also provide a copy of the first post accident highway inspection record relating to the alleged accident location. 

I shall be grateful if you could forward the records to me within the next 14 days. BT shall of course pay your reasonable photocopying charges.
Please find the relevant information attached.  Please note that details of third parties involved have been redacted (removed). 

The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
